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 This month was fairly light on meetings but I will add that while keeping up with Various 

correspondence with Council and Administration, my week as deputy Mayor was extremely 

busy with daytime phone calls and emails to help facilitate communication with projects on the 

go.  

January 15th- Regular Meeting of Council Please see meeting minutes. 

January 31st- Recreation Board Meeting- Discussed our by-law for the Rec Board as it has been 

a number of years since it has been updated. We had a great conversation with Sandra about 

Sponsorship and collaboration between Ec Dev and Rec, the sponsorship opportunities, and the 

intent of where the funds go. The Rec Board was pleased to know that Sponsorship of projects 

at the Arena/Ball diamonds, that money stays in those areas for improvements. 

 We spoke about the Fireworks for both Calmar Days and First night and it would be the 

recommendation of the Rec Board to keep the fireworks for both nights with the price increase.  

 While we did not get overly in depth, but conversation around this year’s events have 

started and I think it will be another great season.  

 


